The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on March 14, 2016 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Thomas, Kaiser, Crick, Baird.  Absent: Council Members Sanderson and Luenberger.
Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to approve the minutes of February 8, 2016. Motion carried 4-0.
Motion by Crick, support by Baird to pay the bills in the amount of $24,505.95. Motion carried 4-0. 
Mayor Dobis informed council of purposed harbor playground and new harbor pavilion specifications submitted by OHM engineering company. Discussion followed. Mayor Dobis is recommending that all involved in the planning and implementation of the proposed plan, take this year to insure that the best plans and the grant request meets the expectations of the committees involved.
Mayor Dobis informed council of Department of Health District #2’s request for contract to rent office space in existing office area at the City Annex (VFW). Discussion followed.
Mayor Dobis recommended the appointment of Mike Crick as an alternate member to the Tax Board of Review. Motion by Baird, support by Thomas to appoint Mike Crick as an alternate member to the Tax Board of Review. Motion carried: 4-0.

Mayor Dobis presented Pure Michigan request to pledge funds to provide a “Warm Weather Campaign 2016” to the “Sunrise Coast” as a featured destination on Michigan.org.. Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to contract and pledge $ 250.00 to Pure Michigan for their “Warm Weather Campaign 2016”. Motion carried: 4-0.
Mayor Dobis recommended to council to proclaim April 2016 as Social Host Awareness Month. Moved by Crick, support by Kaiser to proclaim April 2016 as Social Host Awareness Month and record as Resolution #2016-02. Motion carried 4-0. Ayes: Crick, Kaiser, Baird, Thomas. Nays: 0. Absent: Sanderson, Luenberger.
Motion by Thomas, support by Baird to approve the payment of the end of the year bills: General Fund, Fire, Equipment Pool, Liquor, Major and Minor. Motion carried: 4-0.

Mayor Dobis opened the General Fund Budget, 2016/2017 Truth and Taxation Hearing at 7:30 PM.  The treasurer and finance committee chair reviewed the General Fund Budget (all categories) with council for the 2016-2017 fiscal year. The hearing was opened to the public and no comments were forth coming. Mayor Dobis announced, as part of the Truth and Taxation requirement, that the City of Harrisville would collect the maximum millage as required by law. The budget hearing closed at 7: 47 PM.
Motion by Baird, support by Crick to approve the new General Fund, Fire, Equipment Pool, Liquor, Major and Minor Budgets, as presented to council, for fiscal year 2016-2017. Motion carried 4-0.

Mayor Dobis discussed Elected Officials Salaries for the years 2016/2017. No pay raises were recommended for this fiscal year. In discussing options of pay raises with city attorney Cook, it was determined that salaried employees pay raises will be based on COLA (cost of living adjustments) for each year, beginning 2017.
 Mayor Dobis advised council on the new City Employees contracts for 2016-2017.                                                                                                                 
Mayor Dobis discussed with council the policy for hiring summer help and that the work hours would be limited to a maximum of 300 hours for the season.                                  
REPORTS
Clerk Pierce reported on the Presidential Primary Election which was held on Tuesday, March 8, 2016. The city currently has 361 registered voters. There was a total of 128 ballots cast, 21 of which were absentee ballots. Since this was considered a Special Election by the state, all election costs to municipalities will be reimbursed by the state. Any city resident interested in running as a candidate for the elected official offices of mayor, treasurer, clerk, or as an alderman in each of the three wards, can come to the city office and obtain the necessary forms needed to file for these offices to be placed on the August 9, 2016 state primary ballot. The filing deadline for all petitions is April 19, 2016.
Harbor Commissioner Baird reports the Harbor Commission is reviewing the job description of the Harbor Master and is accepting a loan extention until September, 2016 for repayment to the city.
Planning Commission: A Public Hearing will be held on Wednesday, April 13, 2016 at 6:30, to review the draft Master Plan for the city. It has also been recommended that sub-committees be formed with 2-4 members of the Harrisville Business Association and 2 members of the Planning Commission to work on the formation and implementation of a Redevelopment Ready Communities (RRC) Program, working in conjunction with a representative from the state.
Airport Commissioner Boucher reports he has been contacted by an interested person about the use of the airport grounds as an area to use for instruction. A letter of intent must be sent to the city office.
Comment Cards: Patty Thomas voiced concerns about the lack of internet and cell phone services.
Council Last Comments: None.
 Mayor Dobis moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:24 P.M.
 Next regularly scheduled City Council meeting, Monday, April 11, 2016 at 7:00 P.M.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

